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Thank you Mr. President,
Ghana welcomes the distinguished delegation from the Islamic Republic of Iran and commends their commitment to the UPR Mechanism. 

Ghana notes the efforts made by the Government of Iran regarding the protection of the rights of children by the appointment of a national CRC focal point and the bills on Juvenile Justice and Child Protection. We also note the introduction of provisions in the IPC for alternative forms of punishment for the different categories of crimes committed by children. We however recommend that Iran withdraws it reservations to the Convention of the Rights of the Child.
We also acknowledge the gains made by Iran in reducing extreme poverty, child mortality and maternal mortality. The above commendations notwithstanding, Ghana shares the concerns raised by the Secretary-General and the Human Rights Committee concerning the rights of women and girls and in that regard we recommend that Iran takes the necessary steps:
1. to criminalize all forms of violence against women, investigate reports of such violence and punish the offenders

2. to ensure women have equal rights and access to education and employment

3. to review provisions in national laws that discriminate against women and girls especially in marriage

Ghana would also like to recommend that Iran considers ratifying the CEDAW, CAT, CPED and ICRMW.
Finally, Ghana commends the initiative of Iran in preparing its Charter of Citizens Rights which should take into account the different points of view expressed by the public.

Thank You, Mr. President
